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     Title V submitted its Year 1 initiative status 
report to the President and Board of Trustees at 
the March 18, 2014 board meeting . 
     As required by the Title V grant, all program 
plans, objectives and activities are outlined as to 
the time frame and implementation of all grant 
initiatives for the year. 
     The Simulation Lab was the main initiative of 
Year 1 accomplishments. 
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Year 1 BOT Packet is Complete 

 

M any productive and informative meetings have transpired in the past 45 days with Wilson & Company Archi-
tectural firms.  Planning, progress and timelines are essential in moving the Year 2 Title V initiative forward with the 
Auto Collision building. 
 
Representing Wilson & Company Project manager 
John Montoya who will be heading this project while 
working closely with the LCC project committee that 
consists of LCC President Dr. Campos, Vice President 
of Finance Donna Flores-Medina, Title V Director Lor-
raine Martinez, Trades Director Gary Martinez, Interim 
Physical Plant Director Norman Sena, Auto instructor 
Anthony Baca, and Office Managers Tiffany Young, 
Erin Lopez and Matthew Cordova.  Everyone's input is 
critical in the design and implementation of the project.  We 
look forward to many more future updates with the committee to progress with the construction  
project. 

Blackboard Training 

 

Instructional Designer Larry Paiz continues to 

train the Auto Collision  

faculty for Year 2 courses.   

Anthony Baca, Paul  

Espinoza and Gene  

Sandoval have had two  

trainings for the  

development of the  

following courses: Auto  

100, CRT 1110, CRT 115,  

CRT 120.  These Courses  

will be piloted Fall 2014. 

Pictured above: Dr. Campos, John Montoya Abelino 
Montoya, Dan Romero, and Kenny Medina along with the 
Collision Repair Building Committee reviewing the 
construction timeline and financial plan. 


